Tuesday, October 4, 2022


The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman Dee Dee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Kevin Nester, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Water Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer and Joe Thompson.
Councilman Terry Green called on Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Councilman Terry Green recognized the guest present and ask for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Kevin Johnston ask if there were any questions on his report.
President James Bair ask what the flow was going over the dam.
Kevin Johnston said 22 million gallons.
Kevin Johnston spoke on the turbid meters and permitting.
Kevin Johnston said that Hach will be in November 1-3 to install the new turbid meters.
Kevin Johnston said that hydrant flushing was done last week and it took 3-days because of the paving project.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Councilman Terry Green ask if there were any questions on his report.
There were no questions ask.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said there were 11,694 Nitrogen Credits as of now to sell and there is an outfit that wants to purchase these at $2.75 per credit.
The Water & Sewer Committee recommends a motion to sell the Nitrogen Credits at $2.75 per credit.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens spoke on the pump station in the highlands, saying that when the power goes out, they need to take the Jet Vac up and suck this out.  Chris said there is no backup power and will be getting quotes for a propane generator for next month’s meeting.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the 4 inch pressurized sewer line needs replaced and they can do this in house.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that outfall is done and they need to spread topsoil and seed the area.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens spoke on the K & L plating meeting that we had with Smithfield Township representative and Huntingdon Borough.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Kevin Nester said he has submitted the documentation for the outfall and he will be looking at the water allocation and DEP regulations.  Kevin said that when the plant shuts down and when they start back up they need to run the filters to waste and this is not possible.
Councilman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he has nothing else to report on.
Councilman Terry Green called on Old Business.
There was nothing reported under Old Business.
Councilman Terry Green called on New Business.
There was nothing reported under New Business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:48 PM.
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